“THE CACHALOTS”

THE SOUTHAMPTON MASTER MARINERS’ CLUB
THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE.
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday 10th March 2016 
Those Present: 

Chair- Staff Captain  R. Plumley,    Post Captain J. Smart,  Storekeeper  I. Odd,   Boatsteerer  K.R.Dagnall,
 Harpooners   T.E. Clark, C. Coote,  D. Gates , B. Chipperfield,  co-opted  G. Cartwright.
1.   Welcome new members   Staff Captain  R.Plumley, Past Captain P.Grant,  Cachalot B. Chipperfield, 
2.   Apologies :     Club Captain  L.R.Morris,   J. Noble,  P. Grant , and  J. Mileusnic.
3.   Gone Aloft :    Past Captain John Moffat, Cachalots Keith Edwards, Hamish Roberts, Sam Household.  (1 minute silence observed)
4.  Minutes of the last meeting held on 3rd December  2015 
These had been forwarded to all Committee members beforehand and were now taken as read and were approved by those present.

      Matters Arising:
      Letter has been forwarded to the Manager of the SSC regarding known repairs.
      250 Club Lottery -  It was agreed at the AGM  that for each Club financial year starting on 1st. November for every £300 we take in over and above £1700 (the sum generated last financial year) then a further £100 prize be generated. The additional prize to be drawn at same time as the regular monthly prizes.    

      Bursary – see item 9

      Sea Pie Supper 2016 – all items completed.

      Winchester S.F.S. – see item 12

     A.O.B. - Lord Mountevans declined our invitation to the S.P.S.
                -  Membership of the Merchant Navy Federation, Ian Odd awaiting a response.
5.  Boatsteerers Report

     After a long discussion as to the appointment of Co-opted Members it was agreed that no alterations to the Rules would be recommended, however the proposal that co-opted members could vote was defeated 7 to 1.

Co-opted Members would be invited to serve for 1 year and be eligible for immediate re-election
       Gerry Cartwright was invited to be co-opted for assistance at S.P.S. and S.F.S. 
6.  Storekeeper’s Report :

The audited statement as at the end of our financial year on 31st October 2015 was circulated.  A detailed explanation of the various entries was provided and questions concerning the accounts satisfactory answered. 
An Extraordinary General  Meeting  would therefore  be called on 1st April 2016 at 12-30 hrs to formally approve by the members the audited Accounts.



ACTION
The clerical salaries were suggested to be reviewed and will be discussed at our next M.C. meeting after further investigation.




ACTION
The  Sea Pie Supper Tombola £3905 and the 2015 Captain’s Charity £544, arrangements are to be made to present the S.P.S. cheque to the Southampton Seafarers Centre in the presence of Southampton Ship Owners Association and the Chaplains and to the Captain’s Charity “Naomi House & Jack’s Place”  in the presence of the charity representative over a buffet lunch.      ACTION
The Storekeeper was congratulated for his efforts.


7.  Membership Secretary :
  The present membership was reported at 322 with 4 joining and possibly 5 prospective with 4 resigned due to the age factor.
It was suggested but not agreed that the Joining Fee be increased slightly and a Club Tie included in the new members Welcome Pack to reduce the 43 ties that we have in stock.  

8.  Editor/Webmaster’s Report :

      It was proposed that Cachalot widows, Past Captains and members who have resigned due to age be included in the distribution list of the ‘Cachalot Newsletter’ and that they be made aware that the Newsletter is also available electronically .                           ACTION 
Articles etc for the Newsletter were always required and appreciated.

‘Cachalite’ emails seems to be well received and the Web site has been updated.

The Editor was thanked for his hard work in providing the Newsletter, programmes, etc. 
  Next Cachalot Newsletter cutoff date is 13th May.
9. The Peter Marriott Bursary :                                                                                                                                                                                     Bursary Officer John Mileusnic sent in his report.

 He reported that he has written to both Units inviting them to apply for a 2016 Bursary.

He understands that the Southampton Unit will apply for the Bursary in order to send 12 Cadets on a week’s training onboard T.S. ‘Jack Petchey’.

It was decided that a Certificate would not be provided by the Club as the Cadets would receive a certificate from their training ship.            Post Meeting note :- The Bursary Officer has agreed to continue to remain in office.
10.  Functions Officer  :

The Functions Officer has sent his apologies for absence and no report has been received.

From the Programme the next events are Skittles Evening on Friday 18th March, Curry Lunch on Saturday 23rd April, Club Supper and “Irrawaddy Revisited”  by Terry Clark on Friday 20th May.

11.  Sea Pie Supper 2016  :
A Meeting with HALO earlier this month was held to discuss the event and any problems which may have been experienced so as to ensure smooth running of 2017 event.  

Notes of this meeting were sent to all Committee members.
A discussion whether the Club should invite VIP Guest’s partners was held and it was decided to keep to the present arrangement that they would not automatically be invited.

It was decided that the Installation of the Club’s New Captain would be held at the AGM and only a token ceremony would be held at the Supper. The Principals Speakers and Club Officers would be reminded of their timing and suggested contents of their responses.
Date of 2017 event – Friday 3nd February when we  propose if he is willing to install the Lord Lieutenant Nigel Atkinson as a Stowaway and be our Principal Guest.
12.   Winchester S. F. S. 2016 (9th June) :  
Complaint from MNA re Standards – letter sent and awaiting their response to hold a meeting.

Letters will shortly be sent to our donors and standard bearers etc., the Albion Band has already been booked.      

The Dean of Winchester is to retire at our Shipping Festival Service and it is proposed as a mark of our appreciation for all the help he has given the Club over the years to install him as an Honorary Member and present him with a Certificate, Cachalots Badge and Club Tie in the garden after the Service.

13.    Any Other Business  :                                                                                                                                             The Cricket Section has been dissolved and a copy of their Captain’s letter sent to all Committee members and our Club Captain will send a suitable reply.         Gerry Cartwright represented our Club at the final meeting. 
It was agreed that two picture frames to hold eight Past Captains photographs be purchased at £50 each.
H.M. The Queen’s 90th Birthday on 21st April letter to be sent     ACTION
It was decided that The Princess Royal would not be invited to our next S.P.S. due to her unavailability on a Friday.
The Committee was pleased that Roy Martin has volunteered to be the Club’s Archivist.

 14.    Date of next Meeting :   Thursday 26th May 2016 at 10-30 hrs.
